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SPECIAL POINTS OF INTEREST 

Knights of Rizal - Diamond Chapter - 2017 

Dear Brother Knights of Rizal Diamond Chapter and affiliated chapters in Belgium, 

Europe and worldwide,  

 

Dear friends of our organization, 

 

As Chapter Commander 2017-2018 of the KOR Diamond Chapter, Belgium Area, Eu-

rope Region, I would like first of all to use this occasion to thank my fellow board 

members and our precious members and their partners for the continuing support. 

As already mentioned before, it is an honor to be Chapter Commander of this very 

vibrant Chapter. Despite the nice efforts and accomplishments of my illustrious pre-

decessors, it’s my objective to inject some new ideas and to have participation of our 

members increased, in order to avoid people to get bored, doing the same things 

year after year.   

For that matter, a questioning is now sent, which allows the members to comment 
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openly, to make suggestions and to show their participation interest for the different work groups.  Once the 

groups constituted, brainstorm on the topics will be launched within each separate group and after choosing a 

selected number of proposals by topic, the groups will further examine the feasibility and implementation of the 

said proposals. In that way, nice and well prepared goals can be reached and give a new dimension to our Chap-

ter. 

Jumping now to our past activities, I can proudly announce that as well our spring activity as well as the PIC 2017 

Celebration on Sunday 11th of June 2017 was both very successful, mainly due to the contribution of all of our 

members and their partners. Thank you so much again. 

With the Birthday celebration of Jose Rizal coming up on 19th of June 2017, the outing to Kattendijke on 21th of 

July 2017, followed by the European Assembly on 25-27th of August 2017 and a long summer in between, I would 

like to wish all of you a very nice vacation and more inspiration to keep our Chapter vibrant. 

Last but not least, I hope this newsletter and our website can be a source of inspiration for new members to join 

our Chapter.  

Non Omnis Moriar  

Sir Danny Vandenbogaerde, KCR  

Chapter Commander 2017-2019 

Distinguished Service Medal  

Diamond Chapter - Antwerp  
 

 

Board 2017 

Sir Danny Vandenbogaerde, KCR, Chapter Commander  2017 - 2019 

Sir Ronny Felix, KCR, Past Chapter Commander 2015 - 2017 

Sir Paul Verloo, KCR, Past Chapter Commander  

Sir Tony Guansing, KGOR, Trustee, Regional Commander for Europe 

Sir Dominiek Segaert, KGOR, Past Area Commander for Belgium 

Sir Peter Van Bogaert, KGOR, Advisor & Trustee 

Sir Kris Van Thillo, KCR, Pursuivant, Past Chapter Commander 

Sir Roy De Mol, KCR, Exchecquer, Deputy Commander 

Sir Rik Van Tiggel, KCR, Deputy Pursuivant, Deputy Commander 

Sir Marc Helsen, KCR, Deputy Commander/Chancellor 
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April is usually the month for the Diamond Chapter´s spring activity.  

We had a full house and could also welcome Sir Lino Paras, Sir Boy Velasquez, Sir Fr Jorgedy Bago  and a delega-

tion of the Las Damas de Rizal. 

The cultural part was a movie recorded and presented enthousiastically by Sir Peter De Bruyn about his trip in the 

Philippines. Thanks Sir Peter for the very appreciated presentation! 

This time we tried a new formula: the 

traditional bbq was replaced by a typi-

cal Belgian meal: “frieten met stoof-

vlees” and also “vol-au-vent met kip of 

Koninginnehapje” (“fries with beef 

stew” and “vol-au-vent with chicken”). 

Kudos also for the ladies who prepared 

the desserts. 

Sir Paul Verloo led the tombola draw 

with a lot of prices arranged by Sir Peter 

Van Bogaert. 

(Continued on page 4) 



 
 
 
 

 

 

4 

The results of the event will go completely to our sponsored projects in the Philippines. 

Thanks to all our members who contributed to the success of the event! 
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On May 13, the Las Damas of Belgium celebrated their 4th anniversary in the Mariott Courtyard hotel in Brussels. 

The welcome address was given by the outgoing president Lady Mary 

Ann Ballesteros.  

Consul Anna de Vera of the Philippine  Embassy led the induction of the 

new LDR Officers.  

After the messages from the president of LDR Monaco, Lady Alice Reyes, 

from the president of LDR Paris, Lady Lina Brosas and from Consul Anna 

de Vera, the incoming president, Lady Cecile Impens-Sibug gave the clo-

sing remarks. 

The event was also attended by delegations of the Brussels and Diamond 

Chapter and by the Belgian Area Commander Sir Jimboy Rebong, KCR, 

and by the Deputy Area Commander Sir  Frank Velasquez, KCR. 
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Sir Eddy Verheye,KOR, from the Diamond Chapter, is in the process of creating a catalogue of Rizal books and memorabilia 

on Facebook.  

The page is called  José Rizal : books and memorabilia. Sir Eddy has probably the largest collection in Belgium about Rizal 

and is now scanning everything in order to put it available to the public.  

It is a huge job and in a later stage the documents will be completed with additional informative text. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

A view on Sir Eddy Verheye´s Rizal library 

 

https://www.facebook.com/groups/1826805427641472/?ref=br_rs
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On the 17th March 2017, Rev. Paul Zwaenepoel passed away. 

Fr Zwaenepoel, who was an honorary member of the Diamond Chapter, was a Scheut missionary or CICM. 

He applied for and was granted the Philippine citizenship on May 16, 1975 by the former president of the Philip-

pines Ferdinand Marcos. 

He was a missionary in the Philippines from 1949 till 1987. 
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Reeds het derde jaar op rij organiseren we in juli opnieuw een trip naar Kattendijke – Zeeland. Een 

dagje ontspannen onder vrienden en oesters en kreukels verzamelen. Iedereen is welkom - ook niet-

Knights. Het enige dat we vragen is dat iedereen zorgt voor voedsel en drank. Ter plaatse kan ook 

bbq georganiseerd worden. En ook niet vergeten: jullie goed humeur meebrengen!  

Datum: vrijdag 21 juli 2017 

Tijd: we verwachten iedereen tussen 10 en 11 uur ter plaatse (gebruik eigen vervoer) 

Locatie: Oude Zeedijk, Kattendijke (zie maps op volgende bladzijde) 

  

Already the third time in a row, we again organize a trip to Kattendijke - Zeeland. A day to relax 

amongst friends and collect oysters and creases. Everyone is welcome - also non-Knights. We only 

ask that everyone takes care for food and drinks. There is also possibility to bbq. And do not forget: 

bring your good mood! 

 

Date: Friday 21st July 2017 

Time: we expect you between 10 and 11am (use your own transport) 

Location: Oude Zeedijk, Kattendijke (see maps on next page) 
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 19th June: Birthday Anniversary Jose Rizal - Philippine 

Embassy 

 21st July: Outing Kattendijke, Zeeuws-Vlaanderen 

 25-27 August: European Assembly - Brussels 

 1st October: bbq Vriendschap voor de Filipijnen - Knokke-

Heist 

 28th October: Rizal Autumn Activity 

 

 

 

Our next Newsletter will be published in August 2017. Please feel free 

to forward this Newsletter to anyone who shows an interest in the 

Knights of Rizal! They are always welcome at one of our activities.  

Also former members who wish to receive again news from our Chap-

ter are free to request to put their email address again on our list. We 

respect the view of everybody!  

Please send suggestions, articles (also from the OTHER BELGIAN CHAP-

TERS) to the Chapter Commander (danny.vandenbogaerde@telenet.be). 
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Sir Ronny FELIX, KCR –03 252 77 81   -  Mob.  0473 491 482 

PAST CHAPTER COMMANDER 2015-2017  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   

 

 

 

 

 

Sir Gert MEEUWSSEN, KOR Sir Guy WATERLOOS, KCR 

 

 MEMBERS (UPDATE SINCE Jan. 2017)  

Sir Lucien Spittael, KGOR Sir Francois Ooms, KGOR 

Sir Frank VAN OVERLOOP, KOR Sir Dirk VANDEWEGHE, KCR 

Sir Herbert Cockx, KR Sir Geert VERHAEGEN, KCR 

 

Sir Marc WOUTERS, KR Sir Peter De Bruyne, KOR  

Sir Sylvain HERREMANS, KOR Sir Eric BORGHIJS, KOR   

Sir Joseph SNEYAERT, KOR Sir Wolfgang Nieman, KR  

Sir  Eddy Verheye, KOR  Sir Willy Hermans, KOR  

Sir Julien Kusé, KOR Sir Andre Heyse, KOR 

Sir Martin HEMELAER, KOR Sir Peter Uhrig, KOR  

Sir Willy De Meyere, KOR Sir Joeri VERTONGEN, KR 

Sir Daniël ARKESTEYN, KR Sir Marinus Eijke, KR 

Sir Ronny De Blaere, KR Sir Marnix Van De Voorde, KR 

Sir Francois Smets, KR  

  

 

Sir Roland VAN REMOORTELE, KCR (Hon. Member)  Sir Christiaan Tanghe, KCR 

Sir H.E. Christian MEERSCHMAN, KCR (Ambassador of the Kingdom of Sir Grégoire VARDAKIS, KCR (Hon. Member )  
Belgium in Manila – Philippines – July 3, 2010)    
Sir Fr. BAGO, KCR (Hon. Member)  Sir Fr. Paul ZWAENEPOEL, KCR, (Hon. Member)   
 
Sir Thomas ROMAN (Hon. Member)  
 Sir Alain RENS, KCR (Hon. Member)   

  

  

Sir Danny VANDENBOGAERDE, KCR  - Mob. 0478 420 404  
CHAPTER COMMANDER 2017 - 2019  

                        PAST DEPUTY AREA COMMANDER BELGIUM 2014 - 2016   

Sir Dominiek SEGAERT, KGOR -  050 601320 – Mob. 0479 691 865 
AUDITOR - PAST AREA COMMANDER BELGIUM 2010-2012 — PAST CHAPTER COMMANDER 2008-2011 

 

Sir Peter VAN BOGAERT, KGOR – 03 3257116 
ADVISOR – TRUSTEE  

 

Sir Tony GUANSING, KGOR –  03 2191491 
TRUSTEE – REGIONAL COMMANDER FOR EUROPE (2016-2018), LIFE TIME MEMBER 

 

Sir Kris VAN THILLO, KCR – 03 6664385 
PURSUIVANT – PAST CHAPTER COMMANDER 

 

Sir Roy DE MOL, KCR – 03 5419482 
EXCHEQUER – DEPUTY COMMANDER 

 

Sir Rik VAN TIGGEL, KCR  – Mob. 0475 763663 
DEPUTY PURSUIVANT - DEPUTY COMMANDER 

 

Sir Paul VERLOO, KCR –  03 5424411 

Past CHAPTER COMMANDER 2011-2014 — DEPUTY AREA COMMANDER BELGIUM 2012-2014 

ARCHIVIST 

Sir Marc HELSEN, KCR 

CHANCELLOR, DEPUTY CHAPTER COMMANDER 

Sir Kristoff Mortier, KCR – Mob.  0486929628 

webmaster@knightsofrizal.be 
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